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these gifts without going through a cumbersome transaction and approval 
process.  H.R. 6516 would allow the Secretary of HHS to review and authorize 
these donations and place them into the stockpile for disbursement. 

 
• H.R. 6517, the Stockpile Inventory Modernization (SIM) Act, sponsored by Reps. 

Susan Brooks (R-IN) and Anna Eshoo (D-CA), would give the SNS the authority 
to sell surplus existing product to other federal agencies, allowing the SNS to 
reinvest the proceeds for purchasing new inventory and restocking supplies.  
Currently, SNS-purchased products remain on the shelves until expiry and are 
then destroyed.  H.R. 6517 would permit the SNS to supplement Congressional 
appropriations through the sales of unused/unneeded products and improve the 
ability of SNS to keep inventory up to date. 

 
• H.R. 6531 Medical Supplies for Pandemics Act, sponsored by Reps. Debbie 

Dingell (D-MI) and Jackie Walorski (R-IN), would allow the SNS to advance 
capacity development for commonly used, commercially available products by 
allowing the SNS to enter into joint ventures with domestic manufactures and to 
establish new or expanded/enhanced manufacturing lines for these products.  
Under H.R. 6531, SNS-designated lines could produce additional material in the 
domestic supply chain during peace time and provide immediate access to surge 
capacity for supplies for the SNS during a public health emergency.   

 
Since its establishment in 1999 as the National Pharmaceutical Stockpile, the SNS has 

evolved over the years to respond to a variety of public health emergencies.  However, COVID-
19 has demonstrated that the SNS and the entire U.S. medical supply chain were not able to 
adequately respond to a pandemic event.  As the Committee of jurisdiction over the SNS, the 
Committee on Energy and Commerce must lead in examining the lessons learned and using that 
information to advance important legislation that will strengthen the SNS so that the nation is 
better prepared to respond to the next widespread emergency that significantly disrupts the 
medical supply chain.  Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to working with you 
on this important issue. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
Michael C. Burgess, M.D. 
Republican Leader 
Subcommittee on Health  

 


